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The Commission has presented proposals1 to modify Protocols 1 and 4 of the EU-Morocco 
Association Agreement2. Those proposals aim at establishing a legal basis for granting tariff 
preferences to goods originating in Western Sahara, thus ensuring to those products access to the 
EU market in conditions similar to those applied in practice before the judgement of 16 December 
2016 of Court of Justice of the European Union3 where the Court determined that legally the 
agreement was not applicable to the Western Sahara.  
 
The extension of the protocol is without prejudice to the EU phytosanitary import conditions that 
remain in place.  
 
The provisions of the Association Agreements established between the EU and Morocco and Egypt 
respectively, foresee the possibility for the parties to agree additional concessions for agricultural 
products in a reciprocal manner. The Commission would like to remind the Honourable Member that 
there are no negotiations of the kind currently ongoing with those countries and that both Morocco 
and Egypt are free from the citrus diseases mentioned in the question. 
 
Foodstuffs imported into the Union and foodstuffs produced in the Union have to comply with the 
relevant EU legislation setting maximum residue levels for pesticides residues in food and feed4.  
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